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Japan International Cooperation Agency (JICA) and UNDP announced a renewed agreement and 
commemorated the 10th anniversary for their partnership to accelerate the implementation of socio-
economic infrastructure projects in Iraq to improve the economic recovery and living condition of Iraqi 
people in key sectors such as electricity, water and sanitation, oil, irrigation, transportation, industry, 
health and communication. The GoI welcomes the reinforced partnership between JICA and UNDP. 

 
Since 2008, JICA has signed 31 loan agreements, total amount of which is JPY 830 billion 

(equivalent to USD 7.7 billion), with Iraqi Government for economic and social infrastructure projects 
and programs in Iraq to improve daily lives of Iraqi people. In order to ensure accountability, 
transparency and efficiency in project implementation, the Government of Iraq (GoI) and the 
Government of Japan/JICA jointly established a monitoring mechanism called Monitoring Committee 
(M/C) in 2008. UNDP has undertaken the supporting role to assist and advise the M/C based on the 
partnership agreement between JICA and UNDP. 

 
Under this partnership, UNDP has been working alongside JICA and the Government of Iraq (GoI) 

on project monitoring and capacity development. UNDP identifies bottlenecks pertaining to project 
implementation, providing analyses and recommendations for action on cross-cutting issues to the 
M/C to accelerate project implementation.  

 
The M/C is the longest continual committee in the GoI system as the 43rd M/C Meeting was held 

on 4th July 2019 in Baghdad with Iraqi ministries to update the progress and find the solutions for 
challenges that the projects face in order to accelerate the project implementation and deliver the 
public services to the Iraqi people.   
 

The GoI, JICA and UNDP reconfirm all parties’ continual efforts to enhance this tripartite 
collaboration mechanism to expedite the improvement of national strategic infrastructures, which will 
contribute to better public services as well as to the private sector development for more and better 
job opportunities.  


